

April 2, 2024 WILBUR TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Town Council of the Town of Wilbur, Lincoln County, Washington opened at 7:00 p.m. on April 2, 2024, at Town Hall by Mayor Erica Hearrean via HEARING IMPAIRED (VOICE) 1-800-833-6384 (TDD/TTY) 1-800-833-6384

Zoom Meeting: https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83660241585 or by phone 1-844-855-4444, participant code 1130603

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

CALL TO ORDER

Members present - Mayor Erica Hearrean, Mayor Pro Tem John Hanon, Council Members Lynn McWhorter, Roy Scheibner, and Nichole Curtis. Joel Krause via phone.

Members absent - None

Staff Present - Melissa Bulger and Tim Rogers

Citizens Present - Julie Hill, Deputy Wardlaw, Deputy Davis, Dave Hearrean, Two people on zoom.

CONSENT AGENDA

Lynn McWhorter made a motion to approve the following:

Payroll checks 27391 - 27420 in the amount of \$31,232.40 dated March 25, 2024.

Accounts Payable checks 27421 – 27431 voided due to printing error.

Accounts Pavable checks 27432 - 27447 in the amount of \$37,885.05 dated April 2, 2024.

Approval of minutes from March 19, 2024, for regular council session.

Nichole Curtis seconded, all approved.

REGULAR SESSION

Citizen comments - Virginia Roberts was present via phone to ask the Council for leniency on nuisance fines regarding her property. Tim Rogers was present to explain how he has been working with Virginia. Council noted the good faith efforts she has produced and will allow Tim to continue to work with her.

NEW BUSINESS

A copy of the Lincoln Co. Sheriff's Office March stats was read by Deputy Wardlaw.

Wilbur Pool Schedule: A copy of the updated pool pamphlet was given to council. Pricing, swim lesson sessions, opening date and closing date for the season was discussed.

Pool Mural Proposal: There was a short discussion on the cost and the ability to pay for the work, council requested a negotiation. Subject tabled until next meeting.

Building Inspector Introduction: Unable to attend, tabled until the next meeting.

Water Valve Replacement: Mayor Hearrean advised that the Town had received an email from the Department of Health (DOH) in regard to recent water interruptions. Council received this email as well as the Town's response to the concern. DOH is satisfied with the Town's plan for repairs. Work for the valve replacement will take place on Monday, April 15th and notice will be put out to the public.

OLD BUSINESS

None

RESOLUTION/ORDINANCE

None

DONATIONS

John Hanon read the following donations: A \$50 donation to the Cemetery Fund in memory of Ken McMillan and five different donations totaling \$280 to the Ambulance Fund in memory of Sharon Bostwick.

MAYOR, STAFF & COMMITTEE REPORTS

Mayor Hearrean spoke about ongoing discussions to have a National Night Out in Wilbur this summer. John Hanon voiced a concern from multiple residents about a nuisance near the Town pool, this will be given to Tim Rogers to address. Melissa gave updates on the pool roof, replacement options for the small blue public works truck, upcoming GIS training for the office, bids for the next airport project and electrical work to be completed in the park and ambulance bay. Year-end reports and quarterly financials were sent home with council and the Mayor to review before the next council meeting for questions and sign off.

MEETING ADJOURNED

Lynn McWhorter made a motion to adjourn, John Hanon seconded, all approved; meeting adjourned at 7:38 p.m.

Melissa Bulger, Clerk Treasurer

Erica Hearrean, Mayor